
 

 

 

 CITY OF FRANKLIN 
 BUCKTHORN SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING  MINUTES 

January 5, 2022 
 
 

Approved 
February 23, 2022 

CALL TO ORDER & ROLL CALL 
 

I. 
 

Vice Chair Jamie Groark called the January 5, 2022 
regular meeting of the Buckthorn Subcommittee  to 
order at 3:30 p.m. in the Lower Level Conference Room, 
Franklin City Hall, 9229 West Loomis Road, Franklin, 
Wisconsin. 
 
On roll call, the following were in attendance: Vice Chair 
Jamie Groark and Commissioner James Cieslak.  Also 
present was Associate Planner Marion Ecks. 
 

CITIZEN COMMENT II. The citizen comment period opened at 3:32 p.m. and 
closed at 3:36 p.m.. One citizen was present.  
 

     III.  
NEW BUSINESS  
Environmental Commission 
recommendation to the City of 
Franklin Common Council to add 
Buckthorn (invasive species) to the 
list of noxious weeds (evaluate 
additional information and work 
with Staff to develop a proposal for 
classification of Buckthorn as a 
noxious weed).  
 
SCHEDULE NEXT MEETING 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Notice is given that upon reasonable 
notice, efforts will be made to 
accommodate the needs of disabled 
individuals through appropriate aids 
and services.  For additional 
information, please contact the 
Franklin City Clerk’s office at (414) 
425-7500.   
 

     A. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
  IV. 
 
  
   V. 
    
    

Review of draft questions for the survey of the public 
regarding buckthorn. Vice Chair Groark to compile and 
submit for the next regular Environmental Commission 
meeting. Plan to distribute to the Department of 
Administration to incorporate into the next newsletter 
and make paper copies at the Franklin Library and 
Planning department counter. Discussion only. No 
action taken 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vice Chair Groark moved and Commissioner Cieslak 
seconded to adjourn the Buckthorn Subcommittee 
meeting on January 5, 2022 at 4:50 p.m.. On voice 
vote, all voted 'aye'. Motion carried (2-0-0).  

   


